Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting of Essendine Parish Council held at Essendine Village Hall on Thursday 
24th May 2018 at 6.00pm
Those present: Ian Collis (IC) in the chair, Bob Bainbridge (BB) Ian Duerden (ID), County Councillors  David Wilby (DW), Laurie Appleton (LA) (police) and Clerk Derek Patience and Sarah Gresty. Also in attendance was David Burt (DB), Bob Tricky, Ian Russon                    
	Item
	Minute
	Action

	1. Chairman’s Opening Remarks
2. Election of Chairman & Vice-Chairman Apologies
3. Minutes of the 2017 Annual Meeting
4. Review and adoption of Standing Orders, Financial Regulations and Code of Conduct
5. Review of Inventory of Assets

6. Review and confirmation of arrangements for insurance
7. Finance – To approve Annual  Statement of Accounts and Annual Governance
8. Data Protection Regulations. Review of Policies

9. Review of the Council’s membership of other bodies

10. Review of The Parish Council’s policy for dealing with the press/media 
11. Review of the Council’s Risk Assessments and Management policy

12. County Councillors’ Report- Casterton and Ryhall Ward
12. Police Report

13. Any other business

14. Public Questions
	IC welcomed all present, thanked everyone for their support in the last year and especially Derek Patience as Clerk.  A relative quiet year, special thanks to DB for playground inspections.
Ian Collis was re-elected as Chairman, on the proposal of BB, seconded ID all in favour. The 
Vice-Chairman BB was re-elected proposed IC, seconded ID all in favour.
The minutes of the Annual Meeting held on 18th. May 2017, which had been agreed at the Parish Council meeting on 25th July 2017 were reviewed. There were no matters arising.
These documents are posted on the Parish Council Website, and hard copies distributed to Councillors. 
Standing Orders-had been revised due to recent legislations. 
Financial Regulations and Code of Conduct-no changes made.
Agreed to adopt Standing Orders and Financial Regulations unanimously

Proposed IC and seconded BB
The inventory was found to be satisfactory. Changes from last year: 3 street lights adopted by RCC no street lights are owned by EPC.  However, community street lighting charges now apply.
Recent renovations of play area reflected in the fixed assets of £62,813 (only item purchase costs are used).  For future a breakdown of individual cost of the play area to be shown.
New Insurers : Zurich.  Cover includes village hall and other assets total bill approx. £750 new policy gives a better cover than previous insurers.  DW requested copy of policy cover.
(a) Annual Governance Statement​, signed by the Chairman and Clerk

(b) Certificate of exemption.  New national auditors and legislation changes.  If EPC certify as exempt from review save £100 fee.  Still send annual return.  No back up information required to be sent.  Unanimously agreed to adopt Certificate of exemption signed by IC and DP.

(c) Annual Statement of Accounts  The clerk reported that the internal audit of the accounts had been completed and found to be in order. The statement was adopted signed by the Chairman and Clerk
Data audit – BB concerned at names and address and emails being available on the website.   Agreed to pursue generic email for all Councillors.
General Privacy Notice.  for members of the public.  Read and discussed.
Privacy Notice for Staff, councillors and Role Holders.  Read and discussed.

Data Protection Policy.  Read and discussed.

Data Breach Policy. Read and discussed.
Subject Access Request Policy.  Read and discussed.

Proposed the adoption on block of all the above policies from IC and BB seconded.

Recently joined LRALC.  This is the only membership held.  Annual subscription paid £187.
No changes.  All enquiries are referred to the Clerk in the first instance who then keeps Chair informed.
No changes this year, (will need to change next year due to new regulations)
A copy of the Risk Assessment register had been circulated to Councillors prior to the meeting. The Clerk outlined the risk assessments currently in place.
DW outlined 2 development proposals in the area.  Neither of which will likely to affect Essendine.  

Stamford North development.  SKDC and RCC have joined forces with regards to infrastructure and roads and joining to A1.
St Georges development North Luffenham air field.  3,000 houses planned.  Long range development.  RCC involved to influence design and growth. 
Urged Parish Councillors to check of Website and forums to keep in touch.
LA reported on crimes during  1st April 17-31st March 18.  There have been 4 reported crimes.
June theft from ind. estate, 
burglary of dwelling sub station, 
burglary domestic, person charged.  
Assault between children-call names.

Essendine have not been affected by hare coursing and theft from motor vehicle.
Discussion on Parking on pavements took place- LA reported it was an offence to drive on pavement, however a police officer would need to witness this to take further.  Referred to Highway Code for good practical advice.  Advise to report any incidents if there is a persistent problem.
None.
None
The Chairman closed the meeting at 6.50pm
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Clerk
Clerk
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